The Smokey Hollow Bridge is open and the contractor will be finishing up small details in the coming weeks. The Town Crew is working on the drainage on Smokey Hollow Road and expect to be done in the next few weeks. The Road will be reclaimed and paved this summer.

The East Shore Road drainage has been wrapped up and the asphalt patching will take place in the coming weeks. They are also prepping the roads for chip seal by patching and crack sealing. The following roads will be chip sealed: Burgess, East Chestnut, Esther's, Farnham, Kenyon, Woodward, Memorial Park Rd, John Weik Rd and Slab Meadow Rd at the far end.

We have begun the process of applying for reimbursement from FEMA for the COVID-19 related costs to the Town.

The Town Budget was approved by the Board of Finance with a 1.42 Mill reduction and a 25.17 Mill rate from a 26.59.